Peter A. Baldridge 2124 7th Avenue Sacramento, CA 95818

pbaldrid53@hotmail.com

January 29, 2023

Tomás Aragon, M.D., D.P.H. Director State Department of Public Health PO Box 997377 MS 0500 Sacramento, CA 95899-7377

Re: Special Investigation Into Covid-19 Vaccine Injuries and Deaths

Dear Dr. Aragon:

By letter dated December 17, 2022, I requested under the Public Records Act (Govt. Code, §§6250, et seq.) all records pertaining to any and all special investigations conducted or being conducted by the California Department of Public Health (CDPH) into Covid-19 vaccine adverse events.

On January 10, 2023 I received CDPH's response. It consisted of 1) a link to an article discussing the first six months of vaccine administration in the U.S., 2) a CDC Morbidity and Mortality Weekly Report from February 26, 2021 discussing the first month of vaccine safety monitoring (December 14, 2020-January 13, 2021), and 3) three documents of January, 2021 CDPH evaluation of a batch of Moderna vaccine that had caused a high number of adverse reactions.

In other words, CDPH provided no records of any special investigation in Covid-19 vaccine adverse events after January, 2021, and had no records of any other investigation for periods later than June, 2021.

However, the CDC's Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS) and V-Safe Program have reported increasingly high numbers of adverse events, including deaths. According to VAERS, more than 1500 Californians died as a result of the injections. Indeed, according to VAERS more adverse events have been reported for the Covid-19 mRNA vaccines than for all other vaccines combined.

Further, the life insurance industry has reported excess deaths far exceeding the standard deviation since the beginning of the vaccine roll-out, suggesting there may be a causal connection between these deaths and the administration of the Covid-19 vaccines.

Under these circumstances, I would have expected CDPH to have embarked on numerous, vigorous investigations to determine whether the vaccines are in fact causing the morbidity and/or mortality that is being reported. CDPH has, under Health and

Safety Code section 100325, an affirmative duty to conduct investigations into sources of morbidity and mortality.

And yet, it appears that CDPH has done nothing since January, 2021, despite the growing numbers of deaths and other adverse effects that appear to be connected to these vaccines.

I am writing to remind you that CDPH's duty under section 100325 in this regard is not discretionary. The statute commands that CDPH conduct such investigations where morbidity and mortality occur.

As a former employee of CDPH who is well aware of the Department's public health responsibilities, I cannot fathom why CDPH, as the lead state agency in matters of public health, or you as a public health professional, would ignore CDPH's mandatory duty to conduct special investigations into these reports of potentially vaccine-related illness and death.

Accordingly, I urge, even demand, that you, as Director, correct this omission immediately. At a bare minimum, an investigation should be conducted into the extent that excess deaths and conditions such as myocarditis and other heart disease are occurring among the vaccinated as compared to the unvaccinated population. There is also mounting evidence of infertility and miscarriage associated with the vaccines.

Further, I demand that CDPH refrain from further Covid-19 vaccine promotion, and any imposition of Covid-19 vaccine mandates, especially those among school-age children, until such special investigations have been carried out.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Peter A. Baldridge